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The Fall season is upon us and our Children & Young program continues to offer ideas to assist units to 

become the community “go to” that makes an impact for our children, I would like to focus on the 

activities for the coming month of November. Stay in communication with and coordinate with your 

local school. What is the one thing that you do that touches and makes a difference for the military 

families and children of your community? 

What can you do?  

Create banners, posters, and thank you cards with the children for your Veteran’s Day celebrations. If it 

is possible, ask for some volunteers to help hang and distribute the collected items. 

Promote your Veteran’s Day in the classroom by posting on your social media and by contacting your 

local media for coverage. 

Plan and implement activities that work with the community and the schools – example: find a contact 

at the local high school ask if they need gently worn formal wear and accessories for the various high 

school dances and events.  

Schedule a pickup for the special handmade holiday cards for our deployed troops.  

Continue to participate with the PTO, by discovering and fulfilling their needs. Volunteers are always 

needed.  

Fall Conference and future bulletins will include more recommendations and information on activities 

and awards for the Children and Youth Program.  

 

In the Spirit of Service, not Self,  

Daphne Coleman  

Children & Youth Chairman 

480-560-2940 

DaphneInAz@yahoo.com 


